
December Newsletter went to press early so will print Frank's 
Column this time. 

Riding along with "Number 97" - by Frank De Carli 
Driving the original #97 now for Pen-Gro Sales Company is John Asuncion, 
former golf course superintendent of San Jose Country Club. We are happy 
to have you join our crew John and wish you success and many happy miles. 

I had the pleasure of being Mike Hathaway*s guest at the Southern 
California Superintendents Association dinner meeting. Mike is now 
Superintendent of Riviera Country Club and former Superintendent of 
Laguna Seca Golf Ranch. Theirs was a night dinner meeting held at Cala-
basas Park Golf Course. The food was great and I had the pleasure of 
seeing many old friends and meeting new friends. My thanks to Mike. 

Spent a week in Arizona enjoying the weather and visiting golf 
courses, with me recooperating was my wife. Rains starting in Northern 
California followed us for 4 days going into Arizona, then stopped. 
Weather was then beautiful and restful. 

Will write about the Arizona golf courses in nest months newsletter. # # # # # # # # # # # # # # # 

From the Malihini Correspondent Bill Goodridge 
Myrtle Wagoner promised me that if I would write a couple of para-

graphs for our paper this month she would give me two strokes per hole 
the next time we played golf and not beat me by more than eighteen net. 
With a deal like that I just couldn't resist. 

I wandered a little out of my territory this past month and took the 
opportunity to see some beautiful courses bathed in warm Hawaiian sunshine 
Of course that sun is pretty weak over there at this time or the year. 
Why some days the temperature gets down into the middle seventies. 

Tom Caranci, Superintendent Ohau Country Club, Honolulu said to be 
sure to wish all his friends a very happy holiday season, and Bill Hayashi, 
Superintendent Makaha Country Club, Waianae, Oahu is looking forward to 
wishing everyone the same when he sees you back at the National meeting 
in Boston. Both of these gentlemen are doing their usual terrific job, 
and their courses look like a page taken from a childrens fairlyand book. 

Don't think they have it easy though, just because they're in the 
land of constant sunshine. I have never in my life seen as many flying 
lawn moths as the whole Makaha area is blessed with right now. Bill says 
that by fogging and spraying every ten days he keeps them under control 
enough so that they hardly ever carry away a golf cart or golfer. 

From the Superintendents in the beautiful Islands of Hawaii to their 
many mainland friends, HAUOLI MAKAHIKI HOU. (Happy New Year) 

# # # # # # # # # # # # # # # 



EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES - March 4-9, 1973, Asilomar Conference Grounds, 
Pacific Grove, California 

The 1973 California Golf Course Superintendents' Institute is the firstf 
in a series of five symposiums which focus on all phases of professional 
golf course management. Designed specifically for golf course superin-
tendents, this first institute covers soils, water, grass, and climate, 
and their application to the California golf course. Emphasis will be 
placed on basic principles of turfgrass management and on problem analysis 
techniques which can be applied to individual courses. 
Dr. John Madison, professor of environmental horticulture, University of 
California, Davis, is the program director. He will be assisted by 
William B. Davis, Agriculture Extension environmental horticulturist. 
Through lectures, discussion groups, and case studies, University and 
Agriculture Extension faculty will present ideas, concepts, and solutions. 
All members of the Institute will be required to actively participate in 
discussion periods. 
University of California Davis Extension credit and a certificate of com-
pletion are available to those successfully completing the Institue. 
Tuition fee of $225 covers instruction, study materials, a copy of the 
proceedings, meals, and lodging. The program begins at 4:00 p.m. March 
4th and ends at 12:00 noon on March 9th. Applications are accepted on 
a first-come, first-served basis. Enrollment is limited to golf course 
superintendents, and a maximum of seventy participants will be accepted. 
MAKE APPLICATION TO UCD Extension, Davis, CA 95616 — 

Attention: William B. Davis 
GCSAA Management Seminar #1 "Financial Decision Making" 

Los Angeles, California - February 14-15, 1973. Limited to Golf Course 
Superintendent Association of America members. See the GOLF SUPERIN-
TENDENT December 1972 for more information. 

# # # # # # # # # # # # # # # 
The generous contributions from the following is what makes the Christmas 
party a success. All Who enjoyed the festivities extend a sincere THANK 
YOU. 
Georae W. Bell Nunes Turfgrass 
Brady-Holmes Occidental Chemical 
H. V. Carter Co. Olgiati & Kurtz 
A. L. Castle of Stockton Pen Gro Sales 
Ferry-Morse Seed Co Santa Cruz Aggregates 
Robert Muir Graves 0. M. Scott & Sons 
Hercules Incorporated Toro 
Kirby Equipment Company Vita-Bark 
No. California Golf Ass'n. Western Lawn 


